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November 1, 2022 
 

 

 

EASTERN CAROLINA LOCAL AREA ISSUANCE NO. 2022-01 
 
 
SUBJECT: Rescission of Eastern Carolina Local Area Issuance for Finish Line Grant 
 
PURPOSE: To rescind Eastern Carolina Local Area Issuance No. 2018-02, Change 1 Finish Line 

Supportive Service Policy dated September 18, 2019. 
 
BACKGROUND: The Finish Line Grants program aims to help students who are halfway to completing a 

certificate or degree complete their training when facing unforeseen financial hardships.  
Finish Line Grants can be used for course materials, housing, medical needs, dependent 
care, or other financial emergencies that students face through no fault of their own.  

At the August 2022 meeting, the State Board approved the allocation of $3.75 million to 
support the Finish Line Grant program. This program, initially started in 2018 as a 
partnership between the Department of Commerce and community colleges. The program 
transitioned from the Department of Commerce to the N.C. Community College System 
on Oct. 1, 2022.  

  
ACTION: Effective October 1, 2022, the above Eastern Carolina Local Area Issuance is rescinded.     

 
EFFECTIVE DATE: October 1, 2022 
 
EXPIRATION DATE:  Indefinite 
 
CONTACT: Executive Director 
 
DISTRIBUTION: Service Providers 
 
 
 
   
Tammy Childers, Executive Director 
 
 


